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Circular 

 

Type and number MDD Circular 00725  

Date and time 22 January 2021  Purpose For Information 

To Market Participants  From MDD Co-ordinator 

 

Market Domain Data (MDD) Version 306 Issues 

There have been some data issues affecting MDD Version 306. These issues are separate to the Clock Interval issue 

that was highlighted in MDD Circular 00724. 

 

1) The Average Fraction of Yearly Consumption (AFYC) value 0.000000 was omitted from MDD Version 306 for 

SSC 0591, TPR 00002. To successfully load the D0269 file, Non-HH Data Aggregator’s (NHHDAs) need to 

manually enter this value into the D0269 by inputting ‘AFD|0.000000|00002’ as demonstrated in the screenshot 

below. 

 

SCI|0591|Clock Interval GC 97 2 rate, Heat, Water|20210120| 

TPR|00002 

TPR|00225 

VSD|2|20210120| 

GAE|_P|14800.0|20210120 

SLM|F|00002 

SLM|T|00225 

ASD|_P|20210120| 

 AFD|0.000000|00002 <<--  

AFD|1.000000|00225 

SCI|0593|Clock Interval GC 98 2 rate, Heat, Water|20210120| 

TPR|00041 

TPR|00267 

VSD|2|20210120| 

GAE|_P|14800.0|20210120 

SLM|F|00041 

SLM|T|00267 

ASD|_P|20210120| 

AFD|0.000000|00041 

AFD|1.000000|00267 

 

 

2) It is illogical to have an AFYC value of 0, which is currently the case for SSC 0593 TPR 00041 and will be for 
SSC 0591 TPR 00002, once the AFYC is manually added. As the TPRs add up to 1, they passed validation. 
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Elexon will update these AFYC values in the February MDD Version 307 publish. Please do not use SSC 0591 
and SSC 0593 until 17 February 2021. 
 

3) An MDD archiving exercise was completed in MDD Version 224 (CR M2283) with a go-live date of 21 January 

2015. SSC 0438, 0471 and 0068 were raised in MDD Version 306. These SSCs existed in MDD prior to the 

archive and these records may still exist in your systems, if they were not removed as a result of CR M2283. 

This has caused issues for NHHDA’s loading the D0269, as some of the archived records remained in their 

system. This issue will not impact your system if these updates have already been made.   

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please email the BSC Service Desk bscservicedesk@cgi.com and copy in the 

MDD Mailbox mddc@elexon.co.uk 

  

Freya Gardner      

Elexon, Digital Operations 
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